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Short Title: U.S. & N.C. Flags/Made In USA. 
Bill Number: House Bill 139 (First Edition) 
Sponsor(s): Rep. D. Hall, Rep. Chesser, Rep. Goodwin, and Rep. Riddell 
 

SUMMARY TABLE 

FISCAL IMPACT OF H139, V. 1 

 FY 2023-24 FY 2024-25 FY 2025-26 FY 2026-27 FY 2027-28 

State Impact      

General Fund Revenue                     -                       -                       -                       -                       -   

Less Expenditures                     -                       -                       -                       -                       -   

General Fund Impact  No Fiscal Impact  

      

NET STATE IMPACT  No Fiscal Impact  

 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY 

This bill has no fiscal impact on the State. 
 

FISCAL ANALYSIS 

The bill amends Chapter 144 of the NC General Statutes to add a new section prohibiting all State 
institutions from using public funds to purchase a flag of the United States or the State of North 
Carolina unless the flag has been 100 percent manufactured in the United States using materials 
that have been 100 percent produced in the United States. 
 
The Department of Administration (DOA) processes United States and State of North Carolina flag 
requests for State agencies. The Department’s current practice is to source flags that are 100 
percent manufactured and produced in the United States, so this bill would have no fiscal impact 
on the Department’s budget.  
 

TECHNICAL CONSIDERATIONS 

N/A. 
 

DATA SOURCES 
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LEGISLATIVE FISCAL NOTE – PURPOSE AND LIMITATIONS 

This document is an official fiscal analysis prepared pursuant to Chapter 120 of the General 
Statutes and rules adopted by the Senate and House of Representatives.  The estimates in this 
analysis are based on the data, assumptions, and methodology described in the Fiscal Analysis 
section of this document.  This document only addresses sections of the bill that have projected 
direct fiscal impacts on State or local governments and does not address sections that have no 
projected fiscal impacts.   
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Questions on this analysis should be directed to the Fiscal Research Division at (919) 733-4910. 
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